From:

To: Longfield Solar Farm
Subject: Project Ref: EN010118 - Adequacy of Consultation
Date: 10 March 2022 13:41:47

Dear Simon Raywood,

Duty to consult — Planning Act 2008 (as amended) (PA2008) — section 42
Duty to consult the local community - PA2008 - section 47
Duty to publicise - PA2008 - section 48

Thank you for your letter of the 1/3/2022.

| can confirm that to my knowledge Colchester Borough Council has not been consulted by the
applicant to date, but that is wholly understandable as the scheme is a significant distance from
the Colchester Borough Council boundary. As you know we were aware of the scheme as you
consulted us on the EIA/ES Scoping documentation.

We would be happy to comment on the application DCO once it is live if you choose to accept it.
Many thanks,

James Ryan

Planning Manager (South)

Development Management | Place and Client | Colchester Borough Council | 33
Sheepen Road | Colchester | Essex | CO3 3WG
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